Eccles Community Committee - 24th July, 2007


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre,
Chadwick Road,
Eccles.

24th July, 2007

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
9.05 p.m.
PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Boshell, Broughton, Davies, Jolley, Lancaster, Jane Murphy and Potter
B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers Union

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

J. Pooley - Cleaveley Allotment Association

J. Evans - Salford Pensions 
L. Stone - Grange Road Residents’ Association

B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

E. Charnley - FRECCLES 

K. Salesse - Clarendon Community Association

D. Owen - Deans Youth and Ladies FC 

S. Baines - Friends of Winton Park

J. Grieves - Mather Road Residents’ Association

J. Rayner - Eccles Festival Committee

E. Hunt - Brookhouse Residents’ Association 

J. Rahman - Salford Link Project

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


E. Surtees
} Salford Ranger Team


J. Tyson
}


A. Walters - Winton Festival 


S. Keigher - Barton Residents’ Association


B. Carter - Barton Resident


K. Ratcliffe - Monton Resident


H. Sheldon - Eccles Scouts and Guides/Eccles RFC


J. Graham - Ellesmere Park Resident 


D. Hickman - Winton Resident


I. Thurman - Mather Road Residents’ Association


K. Ankers - Manager, Eccles Shopping Centre


D. Booth - Tindall Street Allotment Group


T. Rook - Member of the Public


A. Cranna - Salford Advertiser


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator



J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager



M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate



A. Parker - Eccles Neighbourhood Team



V. Halliwell - Eccles Health Improvement Team



J. Gorse - Greater Manchester Police



S. Lee - Director of Engineering, Urban Vision 



M. Carey - Group Leader (Regeneration Strategy and Co-ordination),





 Chief Executive’s


 
C. Earle - Community Justice, Salford

22.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Margaret Morris, Councillor John Mullen, Chris Sabinsky (Home Start), Susan Simpson (Barton Residents’ Association), Anne Faulkner (Eccles Bowling Association), John Fothergill (Park Residents’ Association), Perry Twigg (Urban Vision) and Irene Pickworth.
23.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 22nd May, 2007, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

24.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that an application had been received from the following organisation, for them to became a member of the Committee, and to be represented by the person respectively indicated:-

	Organisation
	Nominated Representative


	Deans Youth and Ladies Football Club
	Deb Owen



RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the application for membership as detailed above.

25.
REVIEW OF COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP

(Previous Minute 5(3) - 22nd May, 2007)


The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the responses received, following the recent exercise undertaken to ascertain whether existing Community Groups, represented on the Committee, wished for their membership to continue.

The report indicated that of the 25 community organisations/groups currently represented on the Committee, 19 had indicated that they would wish for their membership to continue, 4 had failed to respond, but had attended meetings during 2007, and 2 organisations had failed to respond, and had not been in attendance at meetings in the past two years.


RESOLVED:
THAT the respective memberships of Ellesmere Park Community in Action, and Rainbow Users Group, be terminated; and that the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services be requested to write to them advising them of this.

26.
POLICING/COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Inspector Jill Gorse advised Members of the new policing areas for the City, which were now more community based, and known as “micro beats”.  She went on to say that it was proposed that regular surgeries would be held in each of the micro beats, at which local residents could raise issues of concern. In terms of the Eccles Community Committee area, the new beats would be broken down on the following basis:-
· Eccles Ward (3 beat areas) - Monton, Ellesmere Park and remaining areas in the ward. 

· Barton Ward (3 beat areas) - Peel Green, Patricroft and remaining areas in the ward. 

· Winton Ward (4 beat areas) - New Lane, Brookhouse, Alder Park and Westwood Park

Ken Ratcliffe expressed concerns at the lack of a public enquiry desk at the police station located in Eccles.  Inspector Jill Gorse replied that she recognised that this was a concern for residents, but it had been determined that the Divisional Headquarters, located in Swinton, would be the only police station within the City, which would be open to the public, on a 24 hour basis.
D. Hickman asked whether it was possible for the contact details for officers to be provided.  Inspector Jill Gorse replied that this had been done on a previous occasion, but could be reissued.
Bruce Thompson referred to the future management of Home Watch Schemes in the area.  Inspector Jill Gorse replied that following the departure of the Home Watch Co-ordinator, schemes would now be managed, on an individual basis, by specific Police and Community Support Officers.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information provided by Inspector Jill Gorse be noted.

27.
SALFORD WEST STRATEGIC REGENERATION FRAMEWORK AND ACTION PLAN

The Committee received a presentation from Maura Carey on the Salford West Strategic Regeneration Framework and Action Plan.  It was indicated that the Framework and Action Plan would drive investment across the west of the City, by establishing the investment priorities for the next 20 years.  It aimed to draw together the public, private and community sectors in a common vision, and initially a three year action plan would lay the foundations for its development by:-
· Influencing public service planning 

· Drawing down resources into the area 

· Influencing public and private sector investment


The Committee were advised that the Framework had been developed following a series of consultation events with Councillors, Community Groups, as well as representatives from both the public and private sector.  This consultation exercise in turn, had led to the identification of the following three key areas of action in Salford West that were needed to deliver the vision for its future:-

· A successful local economy and business location of choice

· A network of high quality neighbourhoods 

· An outstanding leisure and recreational asset 

The Committee were advised that a final consultation exercise had now been embarked on, and would conclude on 31st August, 2007.  This would help shape the final Framework and Action Plan, which would be submitted to Salford City Council’s Cabinet in Autumn 2007, and the Committee were encouraged to have an input into this.  


John Matthews commented that the Committee could give consideration to the Framework and Action Plan, as part of its review of Eccles Community Action Plan, which was to be done on a ward basis during August.  Maura Carey said this would be a beneficial exercise, and asked if possible, that she be involved with it.  


Councillor David Lancaster commented that the Framework and Action Plan was a key element for the regeneration of the west of the City, including the Eccles area.  He went on to say that already major employers were moving into this part of the City, and it was hoped that they could be encouraged to tap into the local workforce.


In conclusion, Councillor David Lancaster commented that the consultation exercise, which had led to the draft Framework and Action Plan now submitted, had not received an extensive input from the local community.  The next stage of consultation needed a greater input from the community, to ensure that the final version was valid, and addressed their needs and aspirations.

RESOLVED:
THAT Maura Carey be thanked for her presentation, the contents of which, together with the draft Salford West Strategic Regeneration Framework and Action Plan, were noted.

28.
CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS

John Matthews brought the following matters to the attention of the Committee, and congratulated the respective persons involved:-
· Councillor Alan Broughton, on the completion of his sponsored bike ride between Lands End and John O’Groats, in aid of St. Anne’s Hospice

· Jim Wheelton, Anne Walters and Julie Blagden, following their attendance at the Queen’s Garden Party in London.

· Elizabeth Charnley, in raising £370 for the Meningitis Trust, following her recent participation in a triathlon 


RESOLVED:
THAT the matters be noted.

29.
HIGHWAY INVESTMENT PROGRAMMES 2006/07 AND 2007/08

Steven Lee, Director of Engineering, Urban Vision, attended the meeting, and submitted a report providing details of the Highway Investment Programme across the City, and specific to Eccles.  The report detailed expenditure made during 2006/07, and those proposed for 2007/08, and was broken down into the following programmes:-
· Block 3 Capital 

· Devolved Block 3 Capital 

· Highways Investment Works 

· Revenue Budget Works


It was indicated that in the previous year £100,000 was being devolved to each of the Community Committees, including Eccles, for them to spend on highway projects within their areas.  Julie Blagden said that the schemes to be funded from the devolved budget, would be determined like last year, by the Environmental Task Group, provisionally some time in September, details of which would be circulated in due course.


Jim Wheelton raised the issue of the Safer Route to School proposal in Pine Grove, and asked the Committee to give approval to this being met from the Devolved Block 3 Capital funding.  He said by doing this prior to the Environmental Task Group meeting it would allow the project to be built into the Highway Investment Programme, so reducing the cost.


John Matthews said that anyone who had suggestions, for potential projects to be met from the devolved funding, should submit them to Jackie Matthews, of the Neighbourhood Management Team, and these in turn would be referred to the Environmental Task Group for consideration, and then submitted to the Community Committee, at its meeting to be held in September for approval.  Mark Reeves commented that although the funding available was finite, any projects that could not be undertaken during 2007/08, could be held over until the following financial year.

Thomas Rook referred to the large number of illuminated street signs that were out of order.  Steven Lee replied that it was recognised that this was a problem, and one which was currently being addressed.  He said that it was proposed that a timetabled block change, and cleaning programme, would be reintroduced, which would resolve the problem.  


Councillor David Lancaster referred to damage caused to footpaths by contractors during the construction of new developments.  He went on to ask whether there was an ability to use an element of Section 106 funding to make good any damage caused.  Steven Lee replied that currently Section 106 funding arrangements did not allow for this, but highlighted that the £22M of highway investment works scheduled for 2006/07, would include repairs to footpaths which had been damaged.


Harry Sheldon referred to a stretch of the A57, Liverpool Road, near to its junction with Argosy Drive, which had been resurfaced.  He said that when it rained, surface water now gathered across both sides of the road, and increased the potential for accidents.  Steven Lee said he would investigate this matter.

Harry Sheldon then went on to the recent refurbishment of the footpath along Schofield Road.  He said the works had not been completed, and was both inconvenient and posed a danger for pedestrians.  Mark Reeves said the issue was currently being investigated. 


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report and the update provided by Steven Lee be noted.




(2) THAT approval be given to the Pine Grove Safer Route to School proposal being met from the Block 3 Capital 2007/08 funding devolved to the Community Committee.




(3) THAT potential projects, to be funded from the Block 3 Capital Funding 2007/08 be submitted to Jackie Matthews, of the Neighbourhood Management Team at the earliest opportunity, so as to enable it to be considered by the Environmental Task Group, and in turn the next meeting of the Community Committee on 25th September, 2007.
30.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE, SALFORD - UPDATE

(Previous Minute 18 - 22nd May, 2007)


Caroline Earle provided an update on the recent activities of the Community Justice in Salford Initiative, with specific reference to:-
· The banning of a shop keeper from selling alcohol, following a joint operation between Greater Manchester Police, and Salford City Council Trading Standards Division

· The imposition of a £50 on a man, following a littering offence in Eccles Town Centre 

· A woman convicted of an offence of causing damage to property and persons, and given a 12 month Community Order with supervision, and required to work with the probation services to address her alcohol related problems 


The Committee were informed that the Community Justice Initiative was now being rolled out across the City, following its successful pilot in the Eccles area.  


Don Booth paid tribute to the initiative, saying that in addition to providing appropriate punishment, it also addressed the issues of the rehabilitation of the offender.  He went on to say that he felt that it had a real beneficial affect for the community as a whole.  


Councillor David Lancaster said that there was a need to extend the project and activities in the community that offenders from the initiative worked upon.  Caroline Earle said that if Members had any suggestions as to potential activities, they should submit them to her, and they would be appropriately evaluated.  


Caroline Earle concluded the presentation by extending an invite to anyone who was interested to attend the Magistrates Court to witness the initiative in action.

RESOLVED:
THAT Caroline Earle be thanked for attending the meeting, and for the information provided.

31.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details on the current Budget Statement 2007/08, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition, details were submitted on the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 13th July, 2007, which recommended the action indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budget allocated to the Community Committee:-

	
	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation


	(i)
	Eccles Over 60’s Club
	Over 60’s grant towards club activities
	£55
	£55 approved

	(ii)
	St. Gilbert’s Church Over 60’s Club
	Over 60’s grant towards club activities
	£55
	£55 approved

	(iii)
	Alzheimer’s Society 
	Start up costs
	£160
	Refused


	(iv)
	INNIT Productions
	Towards filming and production costs, for a community project
	£275
	£275 approved

	(v)
	You Are Not Alone
	Towards room hire costs 
	£292.50
	£292.50 approved

	(vi)
	Victim Support and Witness Service
	Towards cost of staging a community event
	£350 
	£100 approved

	(vii)
	St. Gilbert’s Church Over 60’s Group
	Towards room hire costs
	£480 
	£480 approved

	(viii)
	Park Residents’ Association 
	Towards running costs 
	£500
	£250 approved

	(ix)
	St. Michael’s Morris Dancing Group
	Towards room hire costs 
	£544
	£544 approved 

	(x)
	Phoenix Supported Employment Service
	Towards building work to enable disabled access to premises
	£1,000
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xi)
	St. Michael’s Morris Dancing Group
	Towards cost of costumes 
	£2,318.20
	£2,000 approved 

	(xii)
	Salford Link Project
	Towards cost of day trip 
	£2,720
	Refused 

	(xiii)
	Bangladeshi Association 
	Towards tutor fees, room hire and cost of materials 
	£3,870
	£990 approved

	(xiv)
	St. Mary’s Out of School Club 
	Towards purchase of CCTV equipment 
	£3,997
	Deferred pending the submission of further information 

	(xv)
	Eccles Healthy Living 
	Towards provision of a drop in facility 
	£4,680
	Deferred pending the submission of further information 

	(xvi)
	Yemeni Community Association
	Towards tutor and room hire costs 
	£3,967.50 
	£2,655 approved 

	(xvii)
	Westwood Park Residents’ Association 
	Towards room hire and stationery costs
	£223
	£223 approved 



(It was noted at the meeting of the Budget Group held on 13th July, 2007, that the following persons had declared an interest in the applications respectively indicated, and did not take part in the discussion or vote thereon, Jim Wheelton (i), Gilbert Hearn (viii), Barbara Holmes (viii) and John Matthews (xvii).  In addition, Elizabeth Charnley declared an interest in the application submitted by Eccles Healthy Living detailed in (xv) above, in that she was an employee of that organisation, and similarly did not take part in the discussion or vote thereon).


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Group held on 13th July, 2007, and summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2007/08, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.

32.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Local Partnership Delivery Group
· Crime and Disorder Issues 

· Feedback from Task Groups 

· Barton Fair Share 

· Safer, Stronger Communities Fund 

· Eccles Community Action Plan 


John Matthews referred to the activities of the various task groups, and extended an invitation to anyone who was interested to become involved with them.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

33.
SALFORD ROYAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST

Details were submitted on the Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust, and how Members of the community could become involved.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

34.
WINTON PARK CENTENARY 

Steven Baines reported that August, 2007, marked the Centenary of Winton Park, and a number of events, organised in conjunction with the Salford Ranger Team were being planned to mark this.  Jill Tyson, of the Ranger Team, then went on to provide details of the events, which would focus on a family themed day to be held on Saturday, 29th September, 2007, between 1.00 p.m. and 4.00 p.m.  This would celebrate recent developments and improvements to the park, as well as its history. In addition there would be a series of activities aimed at young people, which would be held throughout the summer months, and the Ranger Team would be taking up a visible presence in the park.  The Committee were advised that the Ranger Team’s activities in the park, had been funded for a six month period through the Safer, Stronger Communities Fund, but would welcome the input and support, financial or otherwise, of anyone who was interested.  It was suggested that an application for funding from the Community Committee’s devolved budget be submitted to the Budget Group.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

35.
MATHER ROAD - ALLEYGATING

(Previous Minute 14 - 24th May, 2005)


Jonathan Grieves referred to the lack of progress with regard to the proposal to introduce alleygating in Mather Road.  


Mark Reeves responded that the original alleygating proposal was not progressed by the residents, following various discussions as it was considered that the Secretary of state would not approve the proposal as there were objections, and instead it had  been taken forward in the form of a gating order.  He said this was the reason the process was somewhat lengthy, though the matter was due to be considered by the City Council’s Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel in the near future.  He said he would endeavour to ascertain the current position, and inform Jonathan Grieves, and the Mather Road Residents’ Association, accordingly.

36.
ECCLES RECREATION GROUND

Ken Ratcliffe referred to problems in gaining access to the Bowling Club located within Eccles Recreation Ground.  John Matthews replied that this was one of the issues that was being examined as part of the wider proposals for the refurbishment of the recreation ground, which had been endorsed by the Community Committee at their meeting held on 22nd May, 2007.
37.
SUMMER YOUTH ACTIVITIES

Andrea Parker circulated details of the various youth activities that were due to be held in the Eccles area during the summer months.  

38.
WOMEN’S HEALTH DAY

Vicky Halliwell informed the Committee of a Women’s Health Day which was to be held in August, 2007.  

39.
SALFORD COMMUNITY BARGE 

Reference was made to the Salford Community Barge, which was moored on the Bridgewater Canal, and appeared to be falling into a state of disrepair.  Councillor David Lancaster said he would look into this matter, and ascertain what the long-term future of the barge was, and report back accordingly to the Community Committee.

40.
SALFORD GARDEN PARTY

Details were submitted of the Salford Garden Party which was to be held at Salford Civic Centre on the afternoon of Saturday, 15th September, 2007.  It was indicated that local community groups would be able to exhibit at the event, and details of how to do this were also circulated.
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